09/14/2020
Belle Plaine Community Center
7:00PM

At 7:00pm Alvin Bartz Town Chairman called to order the monthly board meeting for September.
Present for roll call were Alvin Bartz, Harold Polzin, Dennis Thornton, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Kay
Kristof Treasurer

There were 9 citizens present.
Public Comments:

Kris Doan asked who is in charge of the dam located on the Cloverleaf Lakes? Dennis Thornton noted
that the CLPA is in charge of monitoring it. Scott Koehnke from the DNR will need to talk to the CLPA for
clarification.

Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk read the minutes from the August 10 board meeting. Dennis Thornton made a motion to
accept the minutes as read, seconded by Harold Polzin, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

The Clerk gave an update on the upcoming Presidential election concerning absentee voting.
Chairman’s Report:

Alvin talked about the fire meeting that was held in Shawano recently. He stated a new fire pick up truck
will be purchased in 2021. Belle Plaines portion will be $4219.00. Air packs will be needed for Belle
Plaine in 2021 a new fire truck will be purchased in 2024 Belle Plaine’s portion will be 25781.00.
Estimates to be budgeted in the future are:

$5156.00 in 2021,
5156.00in 2022
3281.00in 2023

Alvin stated that the start date for the road project that will be from Embarrass to Shell 22 is starting on
September 23. He also stated that building costs are up 50%.

Clean up property letters will need to be sent again by certified mail to Tony Witt and Meinhardt’s on
Long lake.

Gayhardt’s bushes have been trimmed as much as they can because they are magnolia trees they can
not be trimmed as much now as they can in the spring.

Supervisor Report:



Dennis Thornton announced that he will be stepping down from the Supervisor #2 position in April.
Harold Polzin Supervisor #1 stated that he is also going to retire and not run for reelection in the spring
election. The date for caucus for the spring election will be on January 18 2021.

Treasurer’s Report:

Kay Kristof stated that Shawano County recommended the town have an ordinance to approve a
Treasurer’s bond because it will not be done as a resolution anymore each year. This will be discussed at
the meeting in October. Harold Polzin made a motion to approve the bills as presented, seconded by
Dennis Thornton, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Harold Polzin made a motion to adjourn, Dennis Thornton second, all in favor, none opposed. Motion
carried.

Adjourned at 8:04 PM

Kristine Vomastic Clerk



